Planning Board Meeting April 2, 1991

All board members were present except Chairperson McCulloch. CEO Bruce Smith was also present.

The minutes from the March 5 and March 19 meetings were accepted as read.

Bruce Smith asked if the planning board opinion on the issue of parking for the Mode de Jour beauty shop was effectively giving the owner permission to go ahead with her project. The board said it did only on the issue of parking. B. Smith stated he had concerns about waste water disposal from that building, and a lengthy discussion followed about the sewage problem downtown.

Ken Leavitt asked if the board was following its by-laws, and the by-laws were generally read through and changes cited.

K. Leavitt and Judy Matheson volunteered to go through the by-laws and acknowledge changes that have taken place and present these changes to the full board at its next meeting on April 16.

Respectfully submitted, Walter Stickney, Sec.